
 

 
  

Week 10, Term 3 2019 

 
200 Leatherback Boulevard 

Alkimos WA 6038 

Phone:  08 9561 7200 
Website:  alkimosps.wa.edu.au 

Term Dates 
2019 

 
Term 4 

Mon 14th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 
 

School Development Days 
 

Thursday 24th October 
Friday 25th October 

Friday 20th December 
 
 

Term Dates 
2020 

 
Term 1  

Mon 3rd Feb –Thu 9th Apr 
 

Term 2  
Tues 28th Apr-Fri 3rd Jul 

 
Term3 

Mon 20th Jul–Fri 25th Sept 
 

Term 4 
Mon 12th Oct-Thu 17th Dec  

 
 

A message from our Principal  
 

Hi Everyone,  
 
I can’t believe it is the last day of Term 3, how quickly has this term gone! I would 
like to acknowledge all the work that the students have put into completing their 
activities and projects this term and the progress they have made. It is fantastic 
to see how far some of our students have come since the start of the year, 
particularly in the area of Writing.  
 
Parents in Years 3 and 5 should have received their NAPLAN results this week. 
The school uses this data to improve on our teaching and learning programs and 
staff will be looking at this at our upcoming staff development days in Term 4, 
Week 2. 
 
Last week, Alkimos Beach PS students participated in the Interschool Athletics 
Carnival held at Quinns Beach PS. I had fantastic reports regarding our students 
behaviour and that all students tried their best. I would like to commend all 
students for their efforts. We did bring home the Endeavor Shield, well done to 
Matthew and Tyleaa for winning Champion and Running Champion medallions. 
 
Over the school holidays, you might notice some works going on in the school. 
These works are being conducted by Spotless who manage the maintenance of 
facility. The works will involve replacing the perimeter fence due to rusting and 
removal of the grassed mound in the Early Childhood area. You may have 
noticed the mound has begun to break down and is becoming a safety risk for 
our students, this is going to be replaced with a flat turf area.   
 
Lastly, next term you may notice some changes in the front office. I would like to 
congratulate Mrs Katie Newbury on her appointment of Manger of Corporate 
Services at Waddington PS. Mrs Newbury was a foundation staff member of 
Alkimos Beach PS and played a key role within the front office. I know that her 
warm nature and care for the students will be missed, and I wish her all the best.  
 
I hope everyone has a safe and enjoyable holiday and I look forward to seeing 
everyone back on Monday 14th October! 
       
 

Richard Allbury 

Acting Principal 

 

 



 
 

SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAYS 
 

Thursday 24th October 
Friday 25th October 

Friday 20th December 
 
 
 

STUDENTS NOT RETURNING IN 2020 

 

We are currently looking at student numbers for next year. If your student will not be returning to Alkimos Beach Primary 

School in 2020 please see the office to complete a notification form. Alternatively please email your notification (with all 

the following details) to alkimosbeach.ps@education.wa.edu.au. 

 

 Student’s full name 

 Year/Form 

 Last date attending 

 Name of school they will be attending in the future 

 Reason for leaving 

 
 

SCHOOL VALUES 
 

DO YOUR BEST 
 
Meaning: Do something as well as you possibly can    
Synonyms: try as hard as you can, make every effort, doing all one can, giving one’s all 
 
You are practising DOING YOUR BEST when you:  
 

 Work hard without complaint. 

 Finish the job right 

 Want to succeed 

 Sometimes fail because when you try difficult things you can’t always guarantee success.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CONNECT is one of our main forms of communication with parents. The office and classroom teachers will use CONNECT 
to relay important information regarding events and activities that are happening within the school. If you are unable to 
log in to CONNECT or are having issues with your password, please contact the office and we will be happy to help.  
 
We encourage you to log into CONNECT at any time to view notices for your students  
 

mailto:alkimosbeach.ps@education.wa.edu.au


MERIT AWARDS 
 
 

FRIDAY 30 AUGUST 2019 

RB1 
Leon 
Rose  

HP4 
Max 

Rikuto  
Japanese 

 

Mollie 
 

Tyleaa  RB2 
Madison 

Oscar 
SB1 

Maisie 
Evie 

RB3 
 Kaelan 
Tiarna 

SB2 
Oliver 
Jayda 

Music 

 

Lily-Jean 
 

Channah  RB7 
Henry 
Logan 

SB3 Dejantae 

NR1 
Indiana 
Lance 

SB4 Ellie  

Phys Ed 

 

Matthew 
 

Cooper  NR2 Ruby MI1 
Eileen 
Kiara 

HP1 
Sian 

Daniel  
MI2 

Ronny 
Shanay  

Art 

 

Tayah 
 

Josie  HP2 Noah  MI3 
Amy 

Amelia  

HP3 
Cylus 
Rhys 

MI4 Erin 

CONGRATULATIONS!!!!!! 
  AI4 

Joshua 
Keisha 

 
 
 

REMINDER OF BEACHSAFE SURF SURVIAL PROGRAM 
 
 
 

 
 

 



SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS  
 

A big thank you to those families who have already paid their School Voluntary Contributions. 
 
Congratulations! 
During week 10 we held a prize draw for all the families who had paid their contributions. The four lucky winners of the 
Ziggies vouchers are; Damian (Kindy), Davi (Pre-Primary) Shonika (Primary) and Ciaran (Primary)  
 
Payment can still be made directly into the school’s bank account (this is our preferred method of payment).   
Details as follows: 
 
Account Name:   Alkimos Beach Primary School 
BSB:   306-182 
Account Number: 0085426 
 
Please use your child’s name as a reference.  If using this method of payment, please ensure that you pay monies 
into the school account (as above) as we have had a few parents paying money into the P & C account in error. 
 
Alternatively, you can pay by cash or EFTPOS in the office between 8am and 4pm daily. 
 
Kim Dark 
Manager Corporate Services 
 
 

INTERSCHOOL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
 

On Wednesday the 18th and Friday the 20th of September Alkimos 
Beach PS entered a team of year 4-6s in the cluster Interschool 
Athletics Carnival. We competed in the B division amongst four 
schools, held at Quinn’s Beach PS. Our team competed to the best of 
their ability and were successful in winning the Endeavour shield, 
which is awarded by an equation of school numbers and points warner 
throughout the carnival. Overall the school finished third on the day. 
Matthew was awarded champion boy for the Year 6s with outstanding 
performances and Tyleea was runner up champion girl in the Year 5 
competition. A big thank you to all teachers who helped our students 
throughout the two-day competition. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 @ Alkimos Beach PS! 

 
First Day Back – Monday 14th October 
 
Brett (the leader in the jump jam videos) will be here personally and is sure to be supercharged and ready to inspire our 
kids. Jump jam is familiar to our students as many classes use it for movement/ coordination/ dance activities and is 
highly enjoyed by Alkimos Beach students. 
 
We are looking forward to having the Jump Jam team at our school.    Cost – Free!  

 



 
 

 


